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     October is here already. The weather is getting cooler and we are looking forward to the leaves  
changing.  We are excited that fall brings us visible progress on the new Municipal Complex project .  
The groundbreaking ceremony is set for October 14 at 3PM.  Due to COVID-19 pandemic rules, 
RSVP’s are required.  If you plan to attend, please contact Michelle at mwalker@cityofauburn-ga.org 
or 770-963-4002 ext 204.   

     Speaking of the new Municipal  
Complex, last month we shared the “what” 
of the new Municipal Complex.  This 
month, I would like to take this opportunity 
to share the “how” of this project. 
     In order to understand how this project is funded, we 
need to take a moment to go over how  municipalities get 
and use their money.  There are strict State laws on how 
funding is used, our Charter adds more controls on  
approval of projects and then there are the various funds 
that are maintained by the City.  The first fund people 
think of is the general fund.  This is where your property 
taxes go when they are received.  Property taxes account 
for 24% of the general fund income for the City.  The  
largest  portion of funding comes from Local Option Sales 

Tax which is generated on every retail sale in the County.  The general fund is used for the day to day operations of 
the City including general maintenance of City properties, utilities and various expenses such as salaries.  Planning 
and Zoning, Public Works, the Auburn Public Library and Police are all paid from this same Fund.  As illustrated in the  
“Where the Money Comes From” chart, you will see where we get the money that goes in to the general fund.   
    For the new Municipal Complex, the money is designated for this project through a Special Purpose Local Option 
Sales Tax.  This is much different from the general fund.  Monies spent from SPLOST were designated for specific 
projects and voted on by the taxpayers.  2012 SPLOST funds purchased the land that the new Municipal Complex is 
being constructed upon.  The 2018 SPLOST funds will pay for the construction of the actual building and associated 
infrastructure.  These funds come from any retail purchase made in Barrow County, not from property taxes. 
     The great news about this new Municipal Complex is not only the ability to respond in the event of an emergency.  
As I mentioned last month, this area will include private development that will  generate over $1,200,000 in revenue 
each year.  It will also provide our downtown area with a much-requested walkable town center and encourage more 
development of quality homes.  This in turn will provide the rooftops needed for new restaurants and businesses  
looking to locate to a vibrant area.  Growth is heading our way and we are fortunate that the planning that our citizens, 
Council and staff have done in the Comprehensive Plan makes it possible for us to be prepared for and guide the 
changes. 
     We are proud of the fiscal responsibility of Council and staff for the City.  A balanced budget is presented each 
year to Council for approval and staff does an amazing job keeping within that budget.  We are also very proud that 
the Auburn Millage rate has not increased since 1997.  As a matter of fact, the millage rate was actually decreased in 
2010.  Not many municipalities can make that claim! 
     Have more questions about the budget and how funds are expended?  Please visit the City of Auburn website at 
https://www.cityofauburn-ga.org/Budget.aspx.  Our website contains a wealth of information on your City.  Visit  and 
browse around  to get to know everything the City has to offer. 

 
Coming together is a beginning. Pulling together is progress, Working together is success.  Henry Ford 

The Mayor’s Corner -     

Mayor Linda  
Blechinger 

OWLS Monthly Meeting 
(Older Wiser Laughing Seniors) 

Wednesday, October 14, 2020—11:30 am 
To Be Announced 

 

Due to the COVID-19 Pandemic, OWLS  
Luncheons have been temporarily suspended. Our 
membership will be notified by telephone of any 

meeting or event.  Want to be added to the  
membership list?  Call Michelle at 770-963-4002 
ext 204 or email mwalker@cityofauburn-ga.org 

 
 
 
 
 

PEOPLE        PASSION    PROGRESS 

Building a Better Auburn Library 

 

Every Drop Counts—Watching Water Wasters—Part 2 

     Each year, millions of gallons of water are wasted.  Take a look at these helpful suggestions on how to eliminate  
water waste and reduce your water bills. 

• Water lawns during early morning hours to reduce losses from evaporation and position your sprinklers so that your 
water lands on the lawn and shrubs, not on paved areas. 

• Teach your family how to shut off automatic systems so they can turn them off when storms are coming. 
• Raise your lawn mower blade to at least 3 inches.  A lawn cut higher  

encourages grass roots to grow deeper, shades the root system and holds soil moisture better than closely-clipped 
lawns. 

• Avoid overfertilizing your lawn.  The application of fertilizers increases the need for water and is a source of water 
pollution. 

• Mulch to retain soil moisture and control weeds. 
• Plant native and/or drought-tolerant plants.  Group plants together based on similar water needs. 
• Minimize the grass areas in your yard because less grass means less water. 
• Do not hose down your driveway or sidewalk; use a broom instead saving hundreds of gallons of water. 
• Check all hoses, connectors and spigots regularly.  Replace or add washers if you find leaks. 
• If you have a pool, consider a new water-saving pool filter.  A single backflushing with a traditional filter uses from 

180 to 250 gallons of water. 
• Consider using a commercial car wash that recycles water.  If you wash your own car, park it on the grass, use a 

bucket with soapy water, turn off the water while soaping and use a hose with a pressure nozzle to decrease  
rinsing time. 

Early Voting Starts October 12!  Make Your Voice Heard—Vote 2020 
 
     Early Voting for the 2020 election starts October 12.at the Barrow County Voter Registration office at 233 East 
Broad Street in Winder.   
    If you are waiting for November 3 to vote, some polling places were changed.  If you are unsure where you should go 
to cast your  ballot, please visit registertovote.sos.ga.gov which takes you to the Secretary of State’s webpage.  You 
can click “Am I Registered to Vote” link and go to the My Voter Page (MVP).  Where it says “MVP Log In’  enter your 
first initial, last name, County and date of birth then click “submit.”  This will bring up your voter information page and 
provide information on your polling location.  This includes a link with directions as well as Early Voting hours.  



Auburn Parks & Leisure  Commission  
is devoted to bringing the best in leisure programming  to Auburn.  From Auburn Youth  
Athletics Programs and the Tennis program to the  Auburn OWLS (Older Wiser Laughing Seniors) to green space 
parks—there is something for everyone.   
October 7—Parks & Leisure Commission—6PM 
October 14—OWLS Luncheon—To be announced based on Pandemic recommendations  

Staying Connected While Practicing Social Distancing  
 
     As the novel coronavirus keeps most of us home, this lack of in-person human contact can cause stress and  
loneliness.  However, there are many ways to stay connected during social distancing.  Of course, there are phone 
calls and texts. A quick, "I'm thinking about you" text could be a boost for someone. But sometimes people want to see 
other's faces and do activities together. Sending pictures to one another is a fantastic way to send love and get some 
face time in. Sending random photos of what the kids are up to might be a daily highlight for a lonely grandmother. We 
have put together a list of ways to socialize with friends and loved ones, as well as ways to play together, without  
leaving your house. 
 
Free Social Connection 
     Google Hangouts can be used for messaging or free video or voice calls with one person or a whole group. 
Hangouts is a free smartphone app or Google Chrome Extension. It can be used on any kind of smartphone and even 
has fun features like photos, stickers and emojis. 
     For iPhones, there is the Facetime option, but it only works with other iPhones or iPads. This app allows for multiple 
faces to appear on the same screen for nearly real gatherings. This is a great option for virtual happy hours or family 
reunions. 
     Zoom is traditionally a business meeting tool, but can be used for virtual happy hours and family get-togethers. It is 
also useful for conference calls or a video call for some face-to-face time. 
     Skype is another free tool that can be used for video calls, chatting or conference calls. It can be used on a  
computer as an app or through the web or as a smartphone or tablet app. 
     Facebook has a whole host of virtual connectivity options. In addition to sharing statuses and commenting on 
someone's wall or news feed, there is Facebook Messaging, which can be between two people or a whole group,  
allowing for a chat or texting option. Facebook also has a new feature called Watch Party. In this feature, the host can 
pick out a queue of Facebook videos and line them up for the party. The host invites friends (other friends can join  
later, too) and they can see and hear each other, as well as comment on the videos. Bring on the cat videos! 
     Netflix Parties is a fun way to watch Netflix shows and movies with your friends. It is available only through the 
Chrome browser, but it is free. There is a chat window where group members can comment and chat during the show. 
 
Social Gaming 
     The Oculus Virtual Reality devices have a free feature that allows people to connect around the world in a virtual 
movie theater. Brothers in New York and Colorado can watch a movie with their father in Florida, chatting and  
commenting during the show. Multiplayer games are available as well, but all parties must have an Oculus device and 
the same game to play together. 
     Most video game systems have multiplayer games available. These are a great way to connect with other people 
while keeping a safe distance. Even better is using headsets to talk in real time with other players. It is an opportunity 
to defeat the enemy or solve a puzzle with friends but can be a way to meet new people from all over the world. 
     Just be sure to always practice online safety; this is especially important for children.  If talking is not important and 
you are interested just in interactive entertainment, there are multiplayer games and apps for just about every person 
and interest. Check your app store for suggestions. 
 
Other Ideas 
     There are many ways to stay connected while practicing social distancing. Get creative — literally. A fun activity for 
kids is to create drawings or write letters to their grandparents or elderly nursing home residents to receive by mail.  
Or have kids write letters to their friends or teachers from school. The most important thing is to not become a hermit. 
Social distancing should help keep us safe, but we need social connection to keep us sane.  Reach out and connect 
with someone today!   

https://www.umms.org/coronavirus/what-to-know/prevention-safety/staying-in/staying-connected 

MEETINGS  CALENDAR 
All meetings are held in the Council Chambers located at 1361 4th Avenue (next to the Police 

Station) unless otherwise noted—meeting times, locations & dates are subject to change 
 

10/01 at 5PM: City Council Business Meeting 

10/07 at 6PM: Parks & Leisure Commission 

10/08 at 6PM: Downtown Development Authority 

10/14 at 6PM: Planning and Zoning Commission 

10/15 at 5PM: City Council Workshop 

Auburn Farmer’s Market is every Wednesday from 6-8PM at the Burel Pavilion on Mt. Moriah 

COPYRIGHT DISCLAIMER 
This newsletter may at times present 
copyrighted material, the use of which 
might not always have been specifically 
authorized by the copyright owner. Such 
material is made available in an effort to 
advance understandings of public interest 
and educational issues. The author be-
lieves that this constitutes a “fair use” of 
any such copyrighted material as provid-
ed for in 17 U.S.C. Section 107.   In ac-
cordance with 17 U.S.C. Section 107, the 
material published in this newsletter is 
distributed without profit for public notice 
and educational purposes. 

 Auburn-Carl Lion’s Club Annual 
Christmas Event for Seniors Cancelled 
 

Due to the continuing COVID-19 pan-
demic and the risks to our seniors, the 
Auburn–Carl Lions Club has announced 
that it will not hold its annual Christmas 
Event for Seniors. 
 

 


